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     HBCC CHARITABLE INCORPORATED ORGANISATION NUMBER: - 1171990 

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES
THURSDAY 19TH JANUARY 2017. 

Present: 20 members including two local councillors.
Apologies: Tanya Cussick, Jayne Gregory, Catharine Deam, Keith Houghton, Heather Barham and Freya Dodd.
MATTERS ARISING.
There were no matters arising to report and minutes from the last meeting were deemed accurate and signed as a true record by the chair Paul Thompson.  
CHAIR’S REPORT.
Paul welcomed everyone to the meeting and explained that lots of things were happening behind the scenes regarding the Action Plan and the Committee. There is a lot of hard work going on by various people which is not seen by members of the community to make our area a better place. We would obviously like more help by residents/friends and welcome new people to our meetings but only if people wish to and this is not a requirement of attending. If you want to volunteer please see us at the end of this meeting. Sea Mills has looked to us for guidance on how to achieve an Action Plan for their area and Tim Parkinson who is our Steering Group Chair is currently helping them with this.   
TREASURER’S REPORT.
Derek addressed the meeting with a stark warning that the income to the Community Council is nowhere near adequate to be able to function. We have money called the Facilities Fund which we have had to transfer money from to go about our daily activities but this money is drastically diminishing and will soon disappear. All grants need to have an admin element to enable the Council to keep funds on behalf of Community groups or activities and a copy of any application forms given to the Treasurer. HBCC has had £110 income from grants but £653.65 in expenditure on such things as hall hire so our income needs to be  increased. The newsletter has insufficient funds as there was a misunderstanding with the last WB application and we were allotted £1,500 instead of the £2,500 needed. Therefore, we do not have enough money to produce the Spring Edition as the Well-Being Grant monies from BCC have been suspended. There is £575.56 balance with a 32-page issue costing £985 and a 16 page one costing £708.
The position with the Community Centre finances are that outgoings exceed income. We owe £3,500 still to Bristol Charities for fixtures and fittings which are going to be paid using a £5,000 CIL (Community Infrastructure Levy) grant from Bristol City Council which as of this afternoon we have not received into our bank account. 
ACTION - Cllr Mark Weston to follow this up as soon as possible.
The Community Council have transferred £1,000 out of the facilities fund to help the short-term finances of the Centre and we may have to transfer a further £1,000. It is hoped once the Centre starts to make a profit we will have this money returned to us. 
There is currently a £521.21p Business Rates Bill for January and a further £521.21p for February which has not been paid but we will get at least an 80% discount maybe even 100% relief because we are a charity.
Everyone looks at the balance sheet (attached *Appendix A) and the Treasurer invites questions.

PT asked about £1,700 money in our account for flowerbeds - is that money available to spend? DH said that was already there before he became Treasurer and to his knowledge a bill may come through from BCC which we will have to pay. This is because some flowerbeds and a sign was put in Barnard’s Park which we received grant money to pay for and BCC have not invoiced us.
BRISTOL WASTE COMPANY.
Paul welcomed Lydia Francisty who is the Community Engagement Officer for our area and she introduced herself to the meeting. Lydia works for Bristol Waste Company who are responsible to BCC for the waste in the city. She also covers Southmead, Westbury-on-Trym, Sea Mills, Stoke Bishop, Henleaze, Avonmouth, Lawrence Weston and Shirehampton. She would like us to report any hotspots where there is dumping of waste such as Crow Lane and she will work with us to resolve this. She is also willing to work with local schools to help combat littering. WB said there is lots of dog waste at the moment around Henbury Court Primary and what should we do if we spot this? LF – report this online so they can log the number of incidents and from there it will go to Bristol Waste and Dog Wardens to deal with the issue.
Lydia is willing to work with various groups in the area to create behavioural change and can support litter-picking with grabbers and high-viz vests etc. and if you wish to contact her you can on 0117 304 9022 or online at www.bristolwastecompany.co.uk/engagement.
DH asked about a patch of waste land and footpath by Emmanuel Chapel being in a bad state and is there anything BWC can do? LF said because this is private land there is nothing that she can do. MW stated that there is a planning application pending to build 11 houses on the patch of land which if approved will solve the problem. MG asked if there are any problems with household waste collection is there anything that can be done? LF - please report the problem to her and she will look into this. 
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN.
Tim Parkinson started by saying that the Steering Group have not met for a while but there is a meeting planned in February. He then handed over to Wendy for a report on her sections of the plan.
Health & Wellbeing
Wendy said that there had been several meetings with healthcare professionals/service providers in the area such as the two surgeries, Link-Age and Bristol City Council at Bradgate Surgery and a date has been set for a Health & Wellbeing Event. This will be promoted as a “Feel Good Day” and will be held on Saturday 13th May from 10-4pm on Barnard Park, H&B Community Centre, Henbury Library and Crow Lane Open Space. There will be lots of health information available, healthy activities to join in with, children’s activities, healthy food, health checks and pampering. An outdoor licence has been applied for and we have been accepted by Tesco Bags of Help to get funding.
Voting is taking place from now until 28th Jan and the more tokens we collect the more funding we will receive. More details on our website and Facebook page – if you would like to get involved please contact us.
Talks are also taking place to put a welcome letter in new patient GP packs to introduce HBCC and our community to new residents and show them what is going on in locally. 
There is a new Community Access Support Worker Letty Anderton working from Southmead Development Trust who is offering mental health advice and can support our area so if anyone needs to contact her this can be done through HBCC
.
Education, Learning and Jobs 
The Job Club is gaining in numbers and is part of BCC’s Work zone initiative with Andy Hollick offering one-to-one support for people needing extra help. The latest figures are 11 job starts between October 1st and December 31st with 6 of those being H&B residents and 5 having attended Henbury Job Club at least once. 
Two of these people are also Job Club Volunteers so consequently we need more help. The statistics from July-December since the job club began are that 2.3% of residents are on out of work benefits compared to the Bristol average of 1.7%. This equates to 38 more people in H&B out of work than Bristol as a whole. 


This went down to 2% in December with19 of those 38 (or 50%) moving into paid work so Henbury Job Club is making a difference.
There have been talks with North Bristol Advice on getting their service into our new Community Centre and a couple of Job Club Volunteers have started training with them on how to fill out forms and debt advice. They will be called Community Advice Champions and will be the first step for residents to access NBAC’s services.
Youth Services and Provision.
Contact has been made with BCC’s Youth Council and they are willing to help us set up a Youth Forum for our area. A new Youth Worker James Creed has started at Southmead Development Trust and he is offering open access youth provision to Southmead, Henbury and Brentry residents twice a week from Southmead Youth Centre.
Tim stated that there are still lots of actions to be done and if we had more people willing to complete these it would be great to receive the extra help.
CHARITABLE INCORPORATED ORGANISATION STATUS.
Tim reported that he is working on 11 objectives to be able to submit to the Charity Commission and will report back once this is completed hopefully at our next meeting.
COUNCILLOR UPDATE.
Mark Weston reported that North Bristol Rehabilitation Centre currently has six rehabilitation beds but the Council is due to close these and open ten additional beds in other centres in the City. All other services will be remaining. This isn't about actually cutting beds but about making the money spent on them go further.
- Land near Blaise: I mentioned this last time but there will be a 'call for sites' seeking to identify land for housing in Bristol next month. I would expect these sites to re-appear as options although BCC has indicated that with the current protections on the land it is unlikely to be accepted. Still it is a threat that Chris and I will be watching this very closely. 
As a slight aside, Chris and I have been working with the Council and the riding centre to get a new lease for the stables on the council land it uses. This has just been granted. 

- CPNN: No new news. We are still waiting for planning applications. The traffic study that we were expecting in December is now delayed until March and we are planning a public meeting at the Greenway as soon as we have the final document. We cannot propose any improvements to our roads locally until we get this study as South Gloucestershire Council may well pay for our improvements as part of the CPNN impact. So, we could get a pedestrian crossing at Charlton Mead, another one at Hallen Road and a mini roundabout at the bottom of Crow Lane/Henbury Road Junction as part of this which will enable us to spend the money we have on additional improvements.

- Rail Electrification: This hit the news just before Christmas. In theory, this shouldn't impact on the Henbury Line but two areas where we are seeking clarification on is what happens at the Filton Bank section and with the rail carriage cascade.

- Bristol Arena delayed: This has been widely covered but I agree with the stance the Mayor took that Bristol wants the arena but not at any price. 

- Budget: The Mayor has now announced his budget and there are several areas of real concern for us. On the macro issue, we have real concerns on its underlying figures (last year they projected a need for a £13m reserve in the collection fund and instead found a £7m surplus. They are projecting slightly less this time but we still have questions), but onto the issues:
* Libraries - They are cutting the library budget quite heavily, mainly in year three, but with the aim of going from 27 libraries to 8.
*Children's Centre Budget –  we don't know how this will translate on the ground, but we are reasonably confident that both local centres should remain open.


* Park maintenance funding takes a big hit - we have no idea how they intend to deliver this saving. They basically want to make this into a private trust that relies on generated revenue to maintain the parks. The possibility exists that it simply cannot be realized as other attempts across the country have not worked.
*BCC is planning to introduce a car parking charge at Blaise Estate which will have a knock-on effect for places such as the Village Hall and other local roadside parking.
* NPs are going to come to an end with an impact on Wellbeing funding potentially. Currently there are NP reps that sit on a panel with the Councillors to help make the decision which is then referred to the Neighbourhood Partnership meeting. It is envisaged that this structure will stay but potentially refer to the Community Council meeting instead so three meetings will condense to one.
Henbury and Brentry are in good shape alongside Southmead as we have Community Plans and therefore I think we will be able to cope with the change reasonably well.
* Minor Road Budget is gone.
* There are dozens more but I think that these will have the most impact locally. 

The Council funds several PCSO’s and some of these will be going as part of the proposed budget cuts but until the budget is approved the Police and Crime Commissioner will not act on this.

Paul commented that it looks like BCC will be relying more on local communities to deliver some of the NP priorities and asked if they will be providing any additional help to be able to cope with these changes such as extra resources or staff with the closure of the NP.
Mark said he has been asking the same questions but we simply do not know. He had a meeting with Keith Houghton about how all this is going to work and Keith has been charged with finishing several projects within the next 6 months one of which is the Parks Improvement Plan. It is not that we won’t have money such as £50,000 to spend on roads, £60,000 on Parks and £20,000 to spend on the library (which if this closes we have no idea where the money will go) and other pots of money available to us just not the NP to help us deliver them.
COMMUNITY CENTRE UPDATE.
Mark stated that we are on a temporary lease until March when BCC will provide us with a 3-year permanent lease to sign. This is suiting us quite well now as it gives us the chance to see how things are going to run and we have had £400 rental income from December already.
Private parties are being booked and open access days are being planned to run a Community Café which will enable residents to come and see what we are planning to do. Link-Age are starting to put a few activities back on in the Centre so this will bring in additional income. We are looking for more volunteers so please feel free to come along and get involved.
The aim is to repay the money the Community Council has loaned us as soon as we can and to generate income for us to be able to put on the community activities we want to see in the area.
A debate was raised about what activities were being put on in the Community Centre and that Spirit of Life were in a better position than us to be able to run the Centre. Mark explained that BCC gave us the lease because our business plan was solid and tied in with the Community Action Plan. Bristol Charities that ran the Centre previously had full time members of staff to put on activities which is one of the reasons why they had to relinquish the lease as they were not generating enough income to pay the bills. We have only been open 6 weeks and 2 of those have been the Christmas period so we have not had a chance to put any community based activities on yet. We are also volunteer ran so cannot commit to as many hours as Bristol Charities did but if anyone from the community wants to put an activity on please come and talk to us.
We will try to link the Community Council website with the Community Centre website so that people can see what activities are on and if the Centre is free or not. Posters will be going up and leaflets to advertise the Centre will be put in public places soon.
SEARCH AND EVENTS GROUP.
Adrian reported that the Search and Events group has been amalgamated to save money on separate meetings and hire charges. The Events Group put on two events; the Christmas Hampers and the Christmas Crackers. The latter was attended by 118 children and parents and was very successful. Adrian has asked if anyone who was there can provide pictures for promotion purposes. The Hampers were also well received by the elderly and Adrian has had several letters of thanks for this service. The Fun Day was cancelled last year due to bad weather and Adrian needs to get more funding to be able to put another one on, with the Transformers Fund being a possibility. Also, the Goram Fair is back again this year on 9th September.
 GROUP ENDORSEMENTS.
Paul reminded those present that at the last Committee Meeting we discussed group endorsement and that these forms were now available to group leaders whose funds are held by the Community Council to fill out. We are hoping that these groups will be able to report to us at least once a year to give an update of their activities and a report on how the money has been spent.
A discussion was held about the importance of keeping correct income and expenditure details and giving a detailed report along with receipts to the Treasurer as soon as possible to ensure complete transparency.
H&B NEWSLETTER.
Marianna stated that as there is a lack of money it was decided to do a 16-page issue at Christmas and to miss out on an Easter Edition to be able to do a 10-year celebratory issue in July. She wants more people to work towards this issue to help gain adverts and to get interesting stories of the last 10 years in Henbury and Brentry so if anyone is interested in helping to make this happen please contact her.
BLAISE MUSEUM.
Catherine Littlejohns - Senior Curator of Social History Bristol Culture introduced herself to the meeting as being the curator of Blaise Museum and thanked the Community Council for inviting her. There are lots of exciting things being planned for Blaise and she is hoping at the next meeting to be able to bring some new  activities to us. She would particularly like to talk to people that know a lot about the history of the area to be able to share their stories so if there is anyone you know of, neighbour or friend with a lot of history to share please do let Catherine know.
 	
 BARLANDS/BROOKRIDGE FLATS.
Bob introduced himself as a resident of Barlands flats who has been working with Heather Barham the Community Development Officer for Henbury and Brentry to make the flats a nicer place to live.
The problems they have been having are suspected drug use/dealing with people coming into the flats all hours of the day and night. A resident has been caught with over 40 Cannabis plants in his flat but nothing seems to get done and he is still resident in the flats.
This information needs to be recorded and shared with the appropriate authorities to try and get this issue sorted.
People are also parking in front of the dropped kerb which is meant for emergency access only so that Ambulances can get access if needed.
There are also cameras fitted to the front and back doors of the building which are not in use so these could be reinstated to make residents feel safer and to combat anti-social behaviour.
There are also non-resident children using the flats inside to ride their scooters up and down.
Because the intercoms are not of the best quality residents do not always know who they are letting into the building. They would like to see notices up requesting residents to not let strangers in to make residents feel safer.
Henbury School has a resident PCSO to help the school and students with any issues so why can’t we have one in the caretaker’s office at the flats? Just one or two days a week someone in uniform would make people feel safer and keep anti-social behaviour down.
Bob has been trying to get a meeting with Police Officers, the Council and local Councillors to be able to get these issues raised and to try and come up with a solution and any advice would be welcome.
On a more positive note the residents have been trying to make the flats a more welcoming place to live in by improving the garden and outdoor space, holding a regular chess club after school session, a coffee morning to raise funds for the homeless and taking over one of the unused garages to restore unwanted furniture and upcycle it to people that need it either in the flats or the local community.
A.O.B
Derek would like to remind everyone that he is not continuing the post of Treasurer after the AGM in April as he made it clear at the beginning of the last financial year he was only a temporary stop-gap until someone suitable could be found. It does not need to be anyone with an accountancy qualification just someone with a reasonable knowledge of keeping books and paying accounts. The newsletter advert has failed to bring any suitable candidates and this very important post needs to be filled. 
Paul Thompson closed the meeting at 9pm and thanked everyone for attending.
Date and time of next meeting is Thursday 20th April at 7.15pm at URC
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Henbury & Brentry Community Council

Summary of H&BCC
Cost Centre balances

Restricted Opening Paid Transferred Received
01/04/2016 £ Out £
£ £

Newsletter Yes 453.56 1698.00 1820.00
Events Yes 596.81 252.35 140.00
Elderly fund Yes 712.86 851.61 375.50
Unrestricted funds No 182.44 653.65 100.00 110.00
Facilities Yes 3,099.35 0.00 1516.03 0.00
Safety Yes 971.70 0.00 0.00
BS10 Youth Forum Yes 1,563.95 0.00 0.00
Community Transport Yes 1,450.00 2280.00 3207.31
Elderly Lunch Yes 0.00 0.00 0.00
Community Plan Yes 69.67 2304.83 2228.47
BCC Grant, flowers, notice boards Yes 1,710.00

Awards Ceremony Yes 0.00 1356.40 1400.00
Henbury & Brentry Centre Yes 0.00 766.83 200.00
Job Club Yes 0.00 200.00 440.00
Current totals 10,810.34 10363.67 1616.03 9921.28

Check with R&P total
Difference
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19.01.17.

Transferred Current Balance

In £
£
§75.56

484.46
236.75
38.79
1,583.32
971.70
1,663.95
2,377.31
0.00
9.34
1,710.00
43.60
533.17
240.00

500.00

16.03

1100.00

1616.03 10,367.95

10,369.83

-1.88




